
EPOC/ASC 
Meeting Minutes 

Members Liaisons/Admin./Staff/Guests 
Vacant Faculty Chair 

X Kristine Di Memmo, Administrative Chair Shari Yates 
Jake England, ASRCC President Rachel Weiss 

X Al Weyant-Forbes, SAS Classified Chair Brandon Owashi 
Thomas Cruz-Soto, SAS Administrative Chair Inez Moore 

X Carolyn Rosales, SAS Faculty Chair John Adkins 
Vacant, T & L Faculty Chair Tammy Vanthul 
Lynn Wright, T & L Administrative Chair Kristi Woods 

X Daniel Gregory, T & L Classified Chair 
X Patrick Scullin, RDAS Faculty Chair 
X Danny Villanueva, RDAS Administrative Chair 
X Stephen Ashby, RDAS Classified Chair 

Wendy McKeen, GEMQ Faculty Chair 
X Wendy McEwen, GEMQ Administrative Chair 
X Casandra Greene, GEMQ Classified Chair 
X Jacqueline Lesch, Accreditation 
X Alicia Berber, Student Equity 
X Tim Gutierrez, Student Equity 
X Virginia White, Faculty Chair Program Review 
X Melissa Harman, Faculty Development Coordinator 
X 



o Interim VP Business Services, Daniel Villanueva, started on February 27th . 

o There have been ongoing interviews for the Dean of Counseling, Director of Academic 
Support, and several faculty positions – counseling, cyber, library, welding. 

o The search for the Dean of STEM-K is underway.   

o Six faculty positions were approved from prioritization.  The hiring process for faculty will 
begin soon.   

o RCC signed up to participate in REAL College of CA survey. We also participated in Fall 2019. 

o Construction on the football field has begun, it should be completed by the time fall sports 
start. 

o Commencement will be held in Landis Auditorium due to construction on the field. The plan 
is to hold back to back commencements during regular work hours. We may keep this event 
in Landis if it is approved by all stakeholders. It will save the college money to hold it indoors 
and be more accommodating to summer weather.   

o Reminder that we do have a basic needs resource center in the Kane Building. Food and basic 
supplies are available, we also have lots of money for housing insecure students. If you 
identify any students needing housing you can contact Ben Vargas or Dr. Martin-Thornton.   

o There will be a ribbon cutting ceremony for the printing press that was donated by Jan 
Steiner on April 21st . The press is valued at over $1 million and was delivered and officially 
installed on January 11th 



the semester and the Council is looking for a new faculty co-chair.     
o Dr. Carter suggested that it may be time to look at the composition and charge of the 

committee.   She has served as the administrative co-



PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT – N. Halsell – no report 

IX. New Business/Discussion 
a. COVID


